## SADDLEBROOKE LADY NINERS BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 1, 2021

President Kat Danner called the meeting to order at 9:56 A.M. Members present were Kat Danner, Terri Tindal, Charlotte James, Sandy Wagoner, Sheryl Nugent, Vicki Long and Kathy Coffman.

The minutes were approved for the October meeting. Kathy Coffman made the motion to approve the minutes and Sheryl Nugent seconded it.

Terri Tindal – Membership, reported the Niners have three new members. They are Phyllis Soltis, Becky Ray, and Joanie Broder. The Niners have a total of 95 regular members.

Sandy Wagoner – Treasurer, reported there was a beginning balance of \$9,066.18. There was income of \$4,485.00 and expenses of \$606.10 leaving an ending balance of \$12, 945.08. The income was from early membership renewals. The expenses were from Weekly Sweeps, award pins, table decorations, AGA memberships and a donation to 1st Tee of Tucson.

Sheryl Nugent – Tournament, reported members who are competing in tournaments have to be signed up in Golf Genius. Sheryl said that the score on the score card when turned in will not be corrected if incorrect.

Char Crossman – Pairings, had nothing to report. Sheryl Nugent made a motion that the Pairings Chair will decide if a member can bring and play with a guest. Sandy Wagoner seconded the motion.

Special Events – Vicki Long, reported the Turkey Shoot had 50 members golfing and 56 attending the luncheon.

Sue Schliepsiek, reporting on Sputters, was unable to attend.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

Niner's Link is going well.

Steve Weiss: November and December. Steve Weiss has volunteered to take photos for November and December. He will need a driver for the events he is photographing. Steve will be there at 9 A.M. for November's event. In December's event he will be coming at 8:30. It was suggested a Social Member be invited to drive Steve Weiss. Carol Ingstad was suggested and Kat Danner will be giving her a call.

Brochure – has been completed and looks very professional.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

GM November and Turkey Shoot – everything is in place.

December Board Meeting – will be Thursday, December 9<sup>th</sup>, at Kat Danner's home at 4 0'clock. The incoming Board will be invited.

December's General Meeting – an invitation will be extended to Wendy Harn from Morris Hall, and John Hanson from Coyote Golf Carts. Kat Danner will be contacting Golf Cars of Arizona and inviting them to the General Meeting/Luncheon too.

Kat Danner is going to visit the Fire Department to see if they want cash/check donations for Toys for Tots.

Founder's Cup – Vicki Long, had nothing to report.

Sandy Wagoner made a suggestion to reach out to a few businesses in the area to see if one or more of them would be interested in being a sponsor. Sandy wrote an excellent letter that will be used.

Across the Brooke – nothing to report.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:54.